


Selectmen’s Meeting
June 07, 2022

Roster: Selectmen: Raymond Poulin, Tina Poulin, Wayne Rundlett
Town Manager: Stacie Rundlett, Kip Poulin, Brian Rundlett, Garrett Oswald

1.   Raymond called the meeting to order at 6:29 pm
2.   The Board reviewed the minutes from the previous meeting. Tina motioned to accept the minutes as written, Wayne 2nd and all were in favor.
3.   Old Business-
 	a. Stacie discussed with the Board the Spirit of America award and who to nominate for 2022.  She suggested Janet White for all of her time tending to the flower beds every year.  The Board thought that was a good choice.
b The Board discussed with Kip the proposed Fire Department Ordinance.  Kip would revamp the proposed one and let the Board review it when he finished.  The Board discussed their options for an ordinance to help govern possible solar farms.  No decisions were made.
c. There was a discussion regarding the option for 2 more years on snow plow contract.  The Board felt comfortable with the draft Stacie sent them of a contract stating the contractor and Board would be extending current contract for the additional 2 years.  Stacie would print and have all parties sign the document for the Town’s records.
4.   Items by the Public- Chris Williams was in attendance to discuss with the Board a notice of violation he received from the Town.  He asked for a two- or three-week extension on getting his property cleaned up.  The Board felt comfortable with that.
5.   Department Heads-Kip shared with the board that he finally has had some communication with the people in charge of the tower.  There was a discussion regarding possibly using ARPA funding to purchase smoke detectors for residents that the Fire Department could distribute to tax payers.  He briefed the Board on calls and equipment repairs.
6.   Items by the Town Manager
a. The Board reviewed and signed the payroll and A/P warrants.
b. There was a discussion on office hours for Saturdays now that people could register their vehicles online.  The matter was tabled.
c. Stacie shared with the Board a request to allow a company to come in and digitize town documents for free.  At this time the Board did not feel it was necessary. 
d. There was a discussion regarding the current Dog Ordinance and the information that Stacie had learned from the Town’s attorney.  It was suggested to review and update the current ordinance as there have been many complaints about barking and dogs at large.
e. Stacie reviewed with the Board the Junkyard Ordinance violations notices that had been sent out.  She asked if the Board wanted to give an extension on those as well, and they did.
f. The Board reviewed and signed the Treasurer’s Report for May.
7.   Items by the Board of Selectmen
	a. The Board reviewed and signed the Warrant for RSU #74 Budget.
	b. The Board reviewed and signed the certificate of appointment for David Royce for RSU #74 school board for a 3-year term.
	
	Tina motioned to adjourn the meeting.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:29pm
These minutes were approved by the Board of Selectmen at the July 5th meeting. smr




